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OFFICIAL 

                                                         
living by the railway QR code 

        www.networkrail.co.uk/communities/living-by-the-railway/ 
 

Dear neighbour       Work Reference: ECN5, 232m0990y to 233m0880y 
 
The railway touches most communities in Scotland, which means we have neighbours who live 
close to the tracks and other infrastructure. 
It’s our role to run a safe, reliable, and efficient railway, serving customers and communities and 
we wanted to let you know that we’re carrying out: Re-Sleepering at Portlethen  
 
We’ll work during the day when we can, however for this job we’re working close to the railway line 
which means we must work at night. This keeps our staff safe and minimises disruption to 
passenger and freight services. We’ll be using specialised equipment, vehicles and plant machinery 
which will generate some noise. We’re sorry for any disturbance this may cause.   
 

The works are planned to be undertaken as follows: 
Main works: Re-Sleepering & Ballast Tamping 
Plant & Staff Access will be via: Portlethen Yard, off Cookston Rd, Portlethen, AB12 4JS 
 

There will be an increase of traffic in the area as heavy plant machinery arrives in the vicinity and 
is used on track for the jobs required (eg: Road-Rail Vehicles, Tamping Machines), together with 
multiple staff arriving on-site to operate both heavy and small plant electronic machinery 
(eg: Hand & Power tools), therefore this will be noisy at times. 
Please find the planned dates and times listed below: 
 

Dates From To  

Sunday 24th March to Thursday 28th March 2024 9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  

Saturday 30th March to Tuesday 2nd April 2024  9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  

Sunday 7th April to Wednesday 10th April 2024 9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  

Tuesday 16th April to Thurs 18th April 2024 9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  

Saturday 20th April to Wednesday 24th April 2024 9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  

Saturday 27th April to Thursday 2nd May 2024 9.00 pm 6:00 am the following morning  
 

We have lots of useful information on the living by the railway section of our web page. 
 

If you want to understand the kind of noise that comes from the equipment and vehicles we will 
be using, this is available via the new Digital Lineside Notification service for lineside neighbours, 
where you can sign up & register for this through the printed QR code or website address at the 
top of this letter. 
 

Kind Regards  
 
 
Community Relations Team, Scotland   
24-hr helpline on 03457 11 41 41 
www.networkrail.co.uk/contactus  

http://www.networkrail.co.uk/communities/living-by-the-railway/
http://www.networkrail.co.uk/contactus
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